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July 2015

BIG SUMMER BASH
Calling all Members!!   Come welcome our NEWEST MEMBERS from Ventura and Oxnard plus members you may not know yet!  Bring a fellow provider and show them what VCCCA is all about at our July BBQ Meet and Mingle!
This meeting is all about FUN, FELLOWSHIP and FRIENDS!!  Let’s get to know more about our fellow providers OLD and NEW.  FOOD, GAMES and PRIZES!!

When:
 
Saturday, July 18, 2015


4:00 to 6:00 (or whenever!) 

Where:
Pegi Stenberg’s House


6138 Calle Bodega



Camarillo, CA  93012

What:

Tri Tip & Chicken Provided by VCCCA



Drinks & Dessert by Board Members



Members: Bring Side Dish to Share

Please RSVP by 7/14/15 so that we may have enough food for all in attendance.
Respond to e-vite is best or Call Anna Carter (805) 376-8153
No child care available.
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Our pre-ordered Front & Back print VCCCA Logo T-shirts are ready for pick-up & payment!  We do have some additional shirts available.  
T-Shirts and Tank Tops

M-XL $18.50   XXL $20.00   3XL  $20.50

Sweatshirts

S-XL $18.50   XXL $20.00   3XL  $20.50

We will have a few additional T-Shirts for sale if you missed this initial order. We will have t-shirts for sale at the July Meet & Mingle BBQ Meeting! To reserve your size .. please call/text Pegi (805) 857-4436
WEAR THEM PROUDLY
SUPPORT VCCCA
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Can we Talk .. Yes we can
For our members we have created a Private Group. This can be found by typing Ventura County Child Care Association into the search bar on Facebook.  Our Group has a flower for a symbol.  This PRIVATE group is for our members to communicate with each other.  Only members of the VCCCA may ask to join this group. In our group we can share ideas, inspiration, encouragement, ask questions and get to know each other better.  Please keep your posts in this private group related to your own business or the business of child care.  Always remember digital is FOREVER. Even though the group is private does not mean that your posts can’t find their way into the world.  – Send your Friend Request Today!
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It is important to remember that it is YOUR RESPONSIBILITY to stay current with Licensing 

Requirements and Changes.
http://ccld.ca.gov
OR

www.VenturaCountyChildCare.com
“Members”

Community Care Licensing 
click on Quarterly Updates
BE READY FOR YOUR NEXT LICENSING VISIT
www.ccld.ca.gov/res/pdf/FamilyChildCareSelf-Assess1Guide.pdf
Licensing Child Care Forum

Quarterly Meeting

Central Coast Child Care Regional Office

Conducted by CCLD: Maria Valencia, 
Debra Ajao, Patty Gutierrez  
and Stacey Merkes
June 16, 015
The Quarterly Licensing Forum is attended by VCCCA President, Pegi Stenberg, to help bring you the most current information directly from Licensing.   If you have any questions, please feel free to call Pegi at (805) 482-4400 or call the Licensing Office directly at (805) 562-0400.  

· CCLD Licensing Program Manager for Ventura County is now Patty Gutierrez as Deborah Ajao has been reassigned to Santa Barbara and San Luis Obispo Counties.  Patty Gutierrez can be reached by calling Licensing at (805) 562-0400 or Patricia.Gutierrez@dss.ca.gov
· Debora Ajao continues to review all Unusual Incident Reports for all 3 Counties

CCLD Caseload Re-Assignments for Ventura County – Family Home Child Care:
· CCLD - Michael Avila (805) 722-5133  Michael.avila@dss.ca.gov
Oakview 93022

Ojai  93023

Oxnard 93035

Ventura 93004
· CCLD – Stacie Merkes (805) 698-7114  Stacie.merkes@dss.ca.gov
Fillmore  93015

Piru  93040

Santa Paula  93060

Ventura  93001 & 93003

· CCLD – Ana Tolentino (805) 883-8244  Ana.tolentino@dss.ca.gov
Oxnard  93033

Port Hueneme  93041

· CCLD – Ying Ying Wu (805) 883-8244  Yingying.wu@dss.ca.gov
Camarillo  93010 & 93012

Newbury Park  91320

Oak Park  91377


Thousand Oaks 91360 & 91362

Westlake Village 91361

(Agoura Hills and Calabasas are LA
 County)

· CCLD – New Analyst - To Be Announced

Moorpark 93021

Simi Valley 93063 & 93065

Somis  93066
· You can now bypass the Licensing Office Operator and call the On Duty Officer directly  (805) 562-0415

· Even with the recent rain, California suffers from an extreme water shortage.  Water conservation measure have been called for by the State Water Resources Control Board, however, Community Care Licensing reminds us: DO NOT REFRAIN FROM FLUSHING TOILETS
Water saving changes:  http:/wateruseitwisely.com/100-ways-to-conserve/?view=list

REMEMBER:  Remove all standing water and puddles.
· Attached is a report of the most common deficiencies cited when citations were issued during a Family Child Care Home visit.  The report lists the violation, Regulation Title and Sub-Section Number and Percentage of FCCH cited.  DO NOT FIND YOURSELF AS PART OF THESE STATISTICS!  

REMEMBER …  

· VCAAC holds CPR and First Aid Classes twice a year.  Do not let your certification lapse and be sure other personnel or volunteers are certified and current.

· Fire Drills are required to be conducted and documented a minimum of TWICE A YEAR.

· Fire Extinguishers must be replaced or recharged every year and noted by a sales receipt or service tag.  See our website for Mobile Extinguisher Recharging Service.

· Keep a CURRENT ROSTER posted and available.

· Be sure your children’s records are up to date with emergency information and immunizations.

· NO baby walkers, exersaucers, bouncer chair, suspended jumpers, etc. on the premise or accessible.  At this time only an infant swing can be used for short amounts of time.  PackNPlays are to ONLY to be used for sleeping or removing children in case of emergency.  High Chairs are ONLY to be used at feeding times.  Infant “corrals” are permitted for babies safety ONLY if they are large enough for freedom to crawl and roll…minimum 6 to 8 feet.

· Drinking water needs to be readily available at all times.  As summer heats up, please be sure children are hydrated and have shade available.

· Share and review Licensing Regulation Highlights with staff often. Available on VCCCA and/or CCLD website. 

· An Assistant must be at least 14 years of age and NEVER left alone with the children.  Anyone assisting that is 18 years of age or anyone residing in the facility turns 18 years of age, MUST be finger-printed with Criminal Background Clearance and registered with your State License.  Always keep Child/Adult Ratios in compliance in accordance with your License Capacity.

· Legislative Updates:  

There are MANY Assembly Bills (AB) and Senate Bills (SB) regarding Child Care Facilities.  Some are specific to Center Base and some include Family Child Care Homes (FCCH).  I have attached a summary copy of these Bills that are up for legislative passage.  For a clear understanding of the complete proposed Bill, please feel free to investigate by looking it up on the internet.  
Those pertaining to FCCH are AB74, AB 282, AB 589, AB 1207, SB 140, SB 277, and SB 792.
Remember if you are closing for vacation or other temporary closures .. please notify your licensing analyst.

Next Forum Meeting – Thursday October 15, 2015 1:30-3:00
A NOTE:  Those of us who have been involved with Licensed Child Care for a while may remember a very special LPA, Dina Simpson, who lost her battle with cancer this June.  Please keep her children and her family in your prayers.

Building Community Awareness
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Ventura County Child Care Association has a Public Facebook Page.  Please find and “Like” our page, remember to “Share” our Page with your friends on Facebook!
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VCCCA

BY LAW REVISIONS 
ARE READY FOR REVIEW

Summary included in this Newsletter
Now is the Time for a Six-Month Review of Your Records




With the beginning of summer record keeping is probably the last thing on your mind.   But, the end of June is a good time for a six-month review of your business records.

Maybe you are doing a pretty good job of saving your receipts. But, unless you are paying close attention to all the records you should be saving throughout the year, you may be creating a bigger job for yourself at the end of the year.

Here's what you can do to review your records now. If you are missing something, now is the time to reconstruct your records.

* Have you recorded all payments from parents, subsidy program, Food Program, grants, etc.?
If not, identify and record income you haven't previously recorded. See my article "Tips on How to Report Your Income."
* Do you have accurate daily attendance records?
If not, reconstruct the days and hours children were in your care and start tracking this going forward. Attendance records can help show how many hours you worked and how many meals and snacks you served. Both of which will help you reduce your taxes.

* Have you recorded all the hours you used your home for business purposes when day care children were not present?
If not, pick two months between now and the end of the year to carefully track these hours using the Minute Menu Kids Pro software or some other method. Use the average from these two months to estimate an annual total. The more hours you work, the higher your business deductions. See my article "How to Track Hours Using Minute Menu Kids Pro."
* Have you kept records of all the business trips you have taken so far this year?
If not, go back and reconstruct these trips using receipts, cancelled checks, credit/debit card statements, calendar notations, etc. The standard mileage rate for 2015 is $.575 per mile.

* Have you saved all of your receipts?
If not, look to see if you have other records that show you bought items used for your business. These can include cancelled checks, credit/debit card statements, photographs, and written records. See my article "How to Keep Records for Craigslist and Yard Sale Purchases."
* Do your receipts clearly identify what you bought and how much it cost?
If not, mark the receipt with what is missing (date, name of item, cost, where it was purchased). You may want to start scanning or copying receipts that are fading. See my article "The Case of the Fading Receipt."
Going forward I recommend that you review your records on a monthly basis to avoid having to sort through a mountain of records at the end of the year.

The Child Care Business Partnership
If you are a member of The Child Care Business Partnership I can help you review your records at this half way point in the year. I can look at your reports and tell you how well you are tracking your income and expenses. Many providers are not saving receipts for items they can deduct (lawn maintenance service, cleaning supplies, light bulbs, and so on).

If you have the Minute Menu Kids Pro software you can join The Child Care Business Partnership and receive these benefits:

* Over 20 instructional videos on how to save time and money using this software

* Individual assistance from me in reviewing your records and tax return at the end of the year

* Help if you are audited by the IRS

It's only $15 a year and is 100% tax deductible! 

Top of Form
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Tom Copeland - www.tomcopelandblog.com
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SAY Something

To report a complaint or concern
regarding any licensed care facilty,
contact the Hotline at:

1-844-LET-US-NO

(1-844-538-8766)

IN THE EVENT OF AN EMERGENCY

CALL 9-1-1

You may aiso contact us at LetUsNo@dss.ca.gov
or by mait

Galiforia Department of Social Services.
‘Community Care Licensing Division
Contralized Compiaint and Information Bureau
744 P Stroat

‘Sacramento, CA 95814





NOW REQUIRED TO BE POSTED

BY COMMUNITY CARE LICENSING
Copies available at July BBQ Meeting
  [image: image14.wmf] FIELD TRIPS 
Great weather, a break in routine, a new learning opportunity, an adventure … from a walk to the park to a trip to zoo; preparation is the KEY to a successful field trip!

Be sure to include the following:

· Appropriate Supervision – licensing regulations still apply!

· Medical Release Forms & Permission Slips

· Appropriate Car seats – if driving

· First Aid Kit/Sunscreen/Water & Snack 

· Cell Phone

· Camera for memories

· Hand wipes and disinfectant

· Extra diapers & wipes (if needed)

· A basis rule of thumb … if there is not a area to change diapers comfortably, either choose to leave those children with a substitute (it may be worth it once or twice a summer to change it up for yourself) OR choose another location.  Here are some successfully tried ideas: 
· Local Parks – Adventures Walks

· Local Fire Station

· Local Library – check for programs

· Underwood Farms & Petting Zoo

· Amtrak Train Ride

· Gull Wings Children Museum

· Chuck E. Cheeses

· Santa Barbara Zoo

Reducing Risks When Parents Transport Daycare Children

You want to take your family daycare children on a field trip to the park, zoo, museum or some other location.

But, you can't take all of the children in your car, so you seek out other ways to transport the children:

You ask one of the daycare parents to drive some of the children in her car.
You hire a neighbor to transport some of the children in his car.
You hire a transportation company to transport all the children.
What are the risks associated with these options and how can you best protect the children and your business?

If children are injured while in a vehicle, they are covered under the vehicle owner's car insurance. So, if other parents or a neighbor are using their vehicles you want to be sure they have adequate car insurance. Ask for evidence that they have insurance (as well as a valid driver's license).

It's unlikely that they will need commercial insurance because they are not in the business of caring for children or transporting children. However, if you pay them to transport the children, it may make a difference. Therefore, in all cases, the owner of the vehicle should check with her insurance to make sure she is covered when she transports children.

If you use a transportation company, they will have vehicle insurance. Even so, it's a good idea to ask for proof of insurance, just in case.

If you pay someone to transport children (by using a friend or transportation company), the cost is 100% deductible for your business. Claim this on Schedule C, line 9 (Car and Truck expense).

Once you are at the destination of your field trip, car insurance no longer covers the children. Instead, you need professional business liability insurance to protect you against injuries and lawsuits. Your homeowner's insurance is unlikely to cover daycare children injured away from your home (or while at your home).

Parent Permission
When taking children on field trips you should always get written parent permission. The permission form should indicate the circumstances of who will be driving and whether a transportation company is involved. You don't want any misunderstanding from parents about how their child is getting to the field trip destination.

Other Precautions
* Make sure you comply with all state child care licensing rules regarding the transportation of children. Make sure whoever is transporting the child is following your state laws regarding the use of child passenger restraint systems.

* Have every driver carry a cell phone so you can communicate in the event of a traffic jam or emergency.

* Maintain proper supervision each time children are being picked up or dropped off.

* Follow proper safety procedures if you will be making other stops along the way. (Children should never be left alone in a car, even for a moment.)

It's a lot to think about, but keeping children safe is your primary responsibility.

Enjoy your field trips!

See also my article "Does Your Car Insurance Really Cover You When Transporting Children?"
Tom Copeland - www.tomcopelandblog.com
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Yummy Recipe



Ingredients for the Ice Cream Bag:
· 1/2 cup heavy whipping cream or half and half
· 1 tsp vanilla

· 2 1/2 tsp sugar 

· Ziploc Baggies

· ICE

· Course or Rock Salt

Place these ingredients into a tightly sealed sandwich sized bag, pressing the air out as you seal it. Then put this into another tightly sealed sandwich bag. Fill a gallon size resealable bag half-way full of ice cubes, and mix with 6 tablespoons of coarse kosher salt. Then put the sealed sandwich-size bag into the middle of the ice, and seal the larger bag. I also recommend doubling up the gallon size bags as well, especially if you have little helpers. 

Making the Ice Cream
To make the ice cream, get moving! You need to shake the bag for about 5-10 minutes. We run and play tag and other chasing games, and toss the bag to each other. When I am holding the bag, I'll usually give it a few extra shakes. When the kids are helping, it's usually about 10 minutes until the ice cream forms. When it's just me shaking it, it's more like 5 minutes. Then we sit in the grass and share the ice cream! Sometimes we eat it straight out of the bag, or I'll bring out cups and pass them around. 
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SIMPLE SUMMER CRAFTS
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 Better, Safer and Last Longer Than Water Balloons
How to Handle Phone Calls
From Prospective Clients

A prospective client who calls a family child care provider on the phone wants an answer to this key question: "Will your program meet the needs of my child and my family?"

The parent may not directly use these words, so to answer this question you need to be an active, not passive, communicator on the phone.

To make the most of parent phone calls, follow this three-step process:

1) Find out the specific needs of the parent and the child
2) Briefly describe the benefits of your program
3) Get the parent to agree to come to your house for an interview
Step One: Find out the specific needs of the parent and the child
Your goal in step one is to quickly assess whether your program can meet their needs. If you cannot, don't spend any more time on the phone than necessary before you politely tell the parent that your program isn't a good fit. To determine a family's needs, start by asking questions:

"How old is your child?"

"What hours do you need care?"

"What are your child's needs?"

"What are you looking for in a program for your child?"

Bu asking such questions, you can help the parent relax while you listen for any major issues indicating that your program is not a good fit. If they don't, tell the parent "I don't think my program can meet the needs of your child." You may want to refer them to their local Child Care Resource and Referral Agency.
If the parent sounds promising move on to step two.

Step Two: Briefly describe the benefits of your program
Share with the parent the top three benefits of your program. Your benefits tell parents why they should bring their child to your program. Examples: "I offer a structured program that prepares children to enter Kindergarten eager to learn." "I have a large backyard where children can run and play and have a lot of fun."

Try to relate your program's benefits to the needs previously expressed by the parent. In other words, if the parent has said his child enjoys learning about nature, you might describe your regular field trips to a nearby park. Don't be afraid to express how proud you are of what you do.

There is no single way to handle a parent phone interview. Some providers prefer to say as little as possible over the phone. Once these providers have decided they can meet the parent's needs, their only goal is to get the parent to come over for an interview. They believe that the best way to market their business is in person.

Other providers feel that they need to convince the parent to take the next step and visit their home. They believe it's important to highlight their benefits so the parent will want to visit them.

Step Three: Get the parent to agree to come to your house for an interview
Invite parents to your home by asking a question they can't say no to. For example, say "Would you like to visit next Tuesday or Wednesday?" rather than asking, "Would you like to make an appointment for an interview?"

If the parent can't decide whether to schedule an interview, tell her that you'll call back in a day or so. It is important to schedule the interview as soon as possible (within three or four days), because the parent may have already scheduled interviews with the providers.

Phone Tips
Here are some other tips for handling parent phone calls:

* Place the following items by each phone in your home -

        - a pen or pencil

        - a parent tracking form that you can use to easily collect parent information (name, phone number, email address, name of child, birth date of child, desired start date, how the parent heard about your program, parent concerns, date interview scheduled)

        - a list of your top three benefits

* Answer all phone calls with a business, not personal, greeting. "Hello, Juanita's Little Steps Child care. This is Juanita. May I help you?" Not, "Hello?" or "Juanita's residence."

* Always try to sound positive and maintain an upbeat tone of voice. Smile while you are speaking. You will sound friendlier. How you sound on the phone is as important as what you say.

* If you are having a very busy day or having a bad day, you may not want to answer the phone. In this situation, let your answering machine or voice mail record parent calls. Return calls when it is more convenient and you are more in control.

Your voice mail message should say, "Thank you for calling. I'm in the middle of an activity with the children right now. May I call you back in a few minutes? Please leave your name and number." Parents are more likely to be impressed that the children are your first priority than upset that you can't talk right away.

* After the phone call is over, send a thank-you note via email, even if it's obvious that the parent will not enroll her child with you. This will help generate positive word of mouth.

What works for you when parents call?

Tom Copeland - www.tomcopelandblog.com
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Discover the Aquarium 

with your day care of ten or more!
(Double Up and Enjoy)
Come to the Aquarium of Pacific to experience our June Keyes Penguin Habitat.  Feed lorikeet birds.  Watch sea lions play.  Over 11,000 animals await you.  

Call (562) 951-1630 and mention that you are a Day Care Facility to receive your special group rate.

Adults (Ages 12 & older)   $12.50

Children (Ages 3-11)           $7.50

Reservations must be made at least two days in advance and are subject to availability.  Groups must purchase tickets together and visit on the same day at the same time.  One adult chaperone is admitted free for every ten child tickets (ages 3-11) purchased.

Prices valid through 12/31/15 and are subject to change without notice.  The Aquarium is closed Christmas day and during the Long Beach Grand Prix April 17-19, 2015.  Please visit the website for operating hours.

www.AQUARIUMOFPACIFIC.org
ARE YOU UP FOR RENEWAL THIS FALL?
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WHAT:
CPR & FIRST AID 

WHEN:
THURSDAY Sept. 10, 2015 

WHERE:
Emmanuel Presbyterian Church


Rooms 3 & 4

 Corner of Lynn Road& Camino Manzanas–Thousand Oaks

TIME:            6:30 P.M. 

COST:
ONLY $65.00

NEW LIFE CPR
Generously donates $10 
back to VCCCA!!
It’s a WIN – WIN for us ALL

This class is OPEN to:

CHILD CARE PROFESSIONALS

CHILD CARE ASSISTANTS
PARENTS & CAREGIVERS

2 YEAR CERTIFICATION FOR

 CPR and FIRST AID
All Inclusive

Adult, Child, Infant CPR with 

California Child Care First Aid

As required by 

Community Care Licensing

Certification thru American Red Cross 

Holly Healy 

NEW LIFE CPR
Authorized Provider 

for the American Red Cross

Certificate Cards

      Available at End of Class

        With Pre-Registration

SPACE IS LIMITED

PRE-REGISTRATION IS REQUESTED

CALL Holly TODAY

(805) 499 – 9282
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VCCCA

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

2015

President:          Pegi Stenberg           (805) 482-4400



    CELL (805) 857-4436



    FAX   (805) 482-6808

Vice Pres.:          Anna Carter
             (805) 376-8153

Co-Treasurers:   Anna Carter

                           Pegi Stenberg

Secretary:
   Valerie Hayden 
  (805) 624-7143
Area Referral Coordinators
Thousand Oaks ~ Camarillo ~  Oxnard ~ Ventura
Mercedes Burneo       (805) 494-3403

Agoura ~ Newbury Park ~ Moorpark ~ Simi Valley

Rhonda Martin
(805) 493-8375


Marketing Coordinator

Stephanie Mottard
(805) 388-7659
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CALANDER OF EVENTS
VCCCA Board Meeting

July 8

VCCCA Summer BBQ

July 18

VCCCA Board Meeting

Sept. 2

    Nomination Open for 2016 Board
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  Labor Day


Sept. 7

CPR & First Aid Class

Sept. 10

VCCCA General Meeting

Sept. 15

VCCCA Board Meeting

Oct.  7[image: image44.png]
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